SOCIAL COMMITTEE MEETING February 1, 2017

The meeting was called to order at 10:00AM by Bill Mowery, Social Committee Chairperson. Bill thanked the Committee, and especially Diane, for conducting the meetings in his absence.

<u>Roll Call</u>: Present were Jo Flash, Diane Young, Annette Lancia, Tom Kuklinski, Carol Rhoades, Theresa Van Sloun and Sherrie Dobson

Absent was: Carol Butterfield

Reading of the Minutes: Minutes of the January 4, 2017, were approved as read and on file in the office.

Standing Committee Reports:

Financial: The monthly financial report is on file in the office.

<u>Screaming Eagle:</u> Sherrie, Tom and Vicki are doing a great job. The group is saving money by putting the Eagle on-line and only a few printed. Tom has re-grouped several items and looks great.

Activities: Diane reported that activities are going well.

<u>Purchasing:</u> Nothing is needed at this time. Wheels on the serving carts are being fixed.

<u>Welcoming:</u> Several new residents have been interviewed. We remind our residents to please not discuss with new residents a working group as it is our responsibility to assign new residents to a group.

Sunshine: Several birthday and get well cards have been sent to residents.

Monthly Chair Reports:

JANUARY: Peggy Hall reported that The Medley of States had a busy good month.

<u>FEBRUARY</u>: The "Eagles" have a full month planned. Breakfast will be served at 7:30AM, Saturday, the 4th; the Salad Card Party is scheduled on the 6th; The Night at the Races event is schedule for the 11th; and a new event, Picnic in the Park dinner/dance on the 25th. We hope to see you and enjoy the fun. Please see the February Calendar and Posters that are posted in the hall.

MARCH: Follow your Rainbow, Hosted by the SunSeekers will be bringing you many events. Please see the March Calendar and Posters in the hall.

Old Business:

The Meet & Greet Lunch free for new residents will be held prior to the Board of Directors meeting on February 22nd, at Noon.

New Business:

- 1. Sherrie will put an article in the Screaming Eagle to see if someone has an interest in organizing the Christmas Golf Cart Parade.
- 2. Private patio parties will need to check availability and complete a check sheet prior to use. The Activity Calendar and Private Patio Forms will be on the bulletin board in the Social Hall.

Discussion:

A request made by Judy Rush to spend \$200.00 for timber to replace the supports of two swings; Motion made by Sherrie Dobson, seconded by Tom Kuklinski. After much discussion, motion was voted on and passed.

The Celebration of Life was announced by Carol Rhoades to be held February 18th during Coffee Hour.

<u>Adjournment:</u> Motion for adjournment by Tom Kuklinski, seconded by Theresa VanSloun. The meeting adjourned at 11:25AM. The next meeting will be scheduled for March 1, 2017.

Respectfully submitted,

Jo A. Flash, Secretary

Signature of Chairperson Bill Mowery